THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

AUGUST 19, 2010

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF LOW BID AND REVISED BG1 FOR HVAC REPLACEMENT 

                          EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL
ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve low bid and a revised BG1 based on bid price for HVAC replacement 

               at East Hardin Middle School.
FACTS

Bids were received from three vendors for the replacement of HVAC units at East Hardin Middle School Cafeteria area on August 3, 2010.  Estimated cost for construction and materials was around $125,000.  The actual low bid price was $66,300 by Knights Mechanical.  (See attached bid tabs)  The cost is substantially lower than the original estimate because of three factors:

a.  Very competitive bids were received from contractors

b. The equipment prices were lower than expected

c. The project required less electrical work than the original estimate accounted for.

The attached revised BG1 financial page is based on the actual construction bid price.  KDE requires that the initial BG1 be revised to reflect actual construction bid prices.  (See attached initial and revised BG1).
RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE LOW BID BY KNIGHTS MECHANICAL FOR $66,300 AND REVISED BG1 FOR THE REPLACE OF HVAC UNITS AT EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE LOW BID BY KNIGHTS MECHANICAL FOR $66,300 AND REVISED BG1 FOR THE REPLACE OF HVAC UNITS AT EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL.
